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THE CORPORATION OF THE 

MUNICIPALITY OF EAST FERRIS 
 

MINUTES OF THE PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE 
MEETING HELD 

 
Monday, May 21st,2019 at 3:00 p.m. 

 
 

 
 

PRESENT:  Councillor Trahan, Antoine Boucher, Monica Hawkins. 
ABSENT:  Excused absent Deputy Mayor Voyer 

 
1. Agenda – Approved as prepared  
 
2. Minutes of previous meeting – April 1st, 2019  - Approved as circulated at Council 

Regular Meeting, April 9th, 2019 
 

3. Declarations of Conflict of Interest – None for this session 
 
4. Correspondence and Information Items: 
 
 
 Reports: 
 a) Presentation received from Glenn Brophey and letter from Mike  
                        Pettigrew from per Council meeting of April 23/19.  Director of Public  
                        Works is to prepare report regarding One Mile Road: 

 Mr. Glenn Brophey and Mike Pettigrew attended the Public Works 
Committee Meeting.  Discussion took place regarding Mr. Brophey’s 
presentation and Mr. Pettigrew’s letter that was presented at Council Meeting 
April 9th, 2019.  Municipal Engineer advised Mr. Brophey and Mr. Pettigrew 
that he was in the process of working on a report regarding this matter.  It 
was unclear if the report would be ready for Council meeting of May 28th, 
2019.  Clerk advised they were also welcome to contact her in order to find 
out.   

 
 Prior to the Public Works meeting, Councillor Trahan went over and had a 

look at One Mile Road.  Antoine advised that in order to make this road to 
municipal standards, the road would have to be brought to a standard 2 lane 
road, which is presently now a one lane road.  The road needs a lot of work.  
This road would have to be done in two phases.  First phase would be costly 
and second phase would be a much greater amount. There was concern as 
well with recycling and garbage as to bringing it to the maintained road.  
Engineer advised that this could be looked at when the subdivision is in 
place. 

  
 Municipal Engineer advised Mr. Brophey and Mr. Pettigrew that he will 

prepare his report in a timely manner, but to keep in mind that the report 
would be only an Information Report and at this time not a recommendation 
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to Council.  There are many studies to be done prior to a recommendation to 
be made.   Mr. Brophey and Mr. Pettigrew advised that they understood the 
process.     

 
 
         b)           Letter received from Ted McCullough concerning Quae Quae Road litter 

and requesting sign.  (pictures as well) – Antoine advised that it would be 
a minimum cost to put a sign up regarding littering.  Councillor Trahan stated 
that he would go over and see Mr. McCullough 

 
5. Next meeting will be held on June 3rd, 2019 at 3:00 p.m. 

 
6. Adjournment at 4:45 p.m. 
 

 


